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2013 Hunting Season . 3rd Newsletter

Dear friends,

Unbelievably we are already at the end of the 3rd quarter of the season and what a season it has been!  Apart from wonderful trophies and fine hunts we got the great news that Sarah and Rich are expecting a little brother for Sam and Steph and I a sibling for Zoe - proof that at least Rich and myself had a few days off this season!!

The only sad news is that Rich and Sarah will understandably no longer be able to manage the camps. A great pity as they had done an amazing job that all the clients will attest to. As of next season Rich will hunt full time for us and we are happy to welcome Charlie and Cathy Vice into the management roll!

We have almost now completed the elephant bull hunting with only 2 hunts left and as mentioned in the last news letter we have taken some super trophies late season. We are also excited to have secured 2 elephant bull tags in Ngamo and Kazuma which borders Hwange National Park for next season where one has a real chance of a big elephant. The hunts that we have done there in the past we have averaged over 60lbs per side. 
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The buff hunting seems to get better and better as the season goes on and we have taken a few monster old bulls. Thinking that Milo was getting soft in his old age I put him up to the ultimate test and that was a buff bull bow hunt with Phil!! I should not have doubted my partner as Phil arrowed an awesome 40” dugga boy and Timbersnake did himself proud with some of the best buffalo footage I have ever seen! Other fantastic buff were a 43” dugga boy taken by Jeff as well as quite a few in the 40” bracket. Once again while we all appreciate a nice wide buff our emphasis is on hard bossed old bulls.
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Despite the heat we have done two leopard hunts which have been successful, John and Buzz both taking nice males. 
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As the season progresses and the bush thins out and water is more concentrated the plains game hunting has improved with some nice plains game being taken. We have been particularly happy with the fact that we have been 100% on great sable, a product of our voluntary reduction in quotas when we started 3 years back.  Below are some pics of bits and pieces from the last two months!
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With combined effort from Bongi and Muno who are leading our anti poaching unit DAPU we have yet again made great inroads into the poachers activities having arrested 1 elephant poacher with a set of tusks shot in Mozambique and caught 10 dog poachers. We plan to expand DAPU next year and as we stand now CMS is stretched to the limit so any parties that may be interested in donating towards this very worthy cause please contact us! 

We are all looking forward to seeing you in Dallas & Las Vegas

DSC Booth 4026/8 & SCI Booth 3968-3970

All the best Buzz, Myles and CMS team
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